
 
 

 

Newsletter	April	2022	
	

Visit	us	on	Facebook	or	on	our	website	
www.onetangicommunityhall.com	
Contact	us	at	oraonetangi@gmail.com	

Dear members, 
 
With the worst of the Omicron outbreak hopefully behind us, it is time to slowly get back to normal 
(if we even remember what that is!). As part of this return to normality, we are hoping for an upturn 
in our hall bookings. These bookings are our main source of revenue. If you, your family, or friends 
want to hold a family gathering, birthday or wedding, please consider the Onetangi Hall. The 
facility is in great shape with excellent heating for the winter and the cost is very reasonable.  
 
An additional important source of revenue is of course the koha and subs that come from you, our 
members. These are due for 2022 starting from April, so please remember your contribution, made 
to the bank account number below. 
 
With the change in the Covid Protection Framework coming into effect on 4 April, the hall will 
modify its Covid policies accordingly. Individual event organisers can now decide if they wish their 
event to require vaccine passes or not. Scanning or checking is no longer required but the QR code 
posters are always there for those who wish to use them. Masks are still required for indoor events if 
possible.  
  
Thank you to our members who have submitted feedback on the range of government consultations 
and programmes over the last month. There are two areas that are still available for feedback: 
Local Parks Management Plan-https://akhaveyoursay.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/waiheke-local-
parks-management-plan. Until 16 May 
Speed Limit Changes-https://haveyoursay.at.govt.nz/speed-limit-changes-around-auckland-phase-
three?utm_campaign=ehq_transactional_email&utm_content=promotions&utm_medium=email&ut
m_source=ehq&utm_source=ehq&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=website. This is Auckland 
wide but includes Waiheke. Until 3 April so hurry! 
 
Finally, we have been trying to decide on the best form and time for our next social get together. We 
realise that many of you may still be reluctant to get out and socialise so we  thought now would be 
a good time to encourage you all to think about how we can make our next social event more 
appealing. Please let us know what you would like to see and what days and times you think would 
work best. Most of our committee members are away next week so we have not planned in a social 
event yet.  

What's	on	at	the	hall		

	

	

	
Sat,	2,	9,	30	April,	9am	
Also	check	our	website	calendar	

YOGA	with	Stephanie	Nelson	
Contact	Stephanie	to	see	if	there	are	still	places	

available	on:	021	236	4414	or	
waihekeislandashtangayoga@gmail.com	

	

	

Usually	Sundays,	4pm	
Check	our	website	calendar	

Table	Tennis	
with	Fiona	Mavré	and	his	kids	

Contact	Hervé	if	there	are	still	places	available	on:	
020	4091	3221or	fionamavre@yahoo.fr	

	 TBC	 Members’	space	for	our	next	social	get	together	

Our	bank	account	number	is	12-3114-0061489-00	in	case	you	want	to	pay	your	subs/koha	or	make	a	donation.		


